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Summary of outcome

All early years providers must meet the legal requirements in the Statutory framework for 
the early years foundation stage, which you can find at 
www.gov.uk/government/publications/early-years-foundation-stage-framework--2.  If we 
find that a provider is not meeting the requirements, we can take action to ensure they put 
matters right.  

   

On 7 April 2022, we carried out an inspection and found the provider was not meeting some 
of these requirements. The overall effectiveness of the provision was judged to be 
inadequate. The inspection report sets out the actions the provider was required to take to 
meet the requirements.  

   

On 13 May 2022, the provider responded to the actions set. We found that the provider had 
informed Ofsted of her assistant and had taken steps to ensure that all required checks 
were completed. She had reduced the number of children she was caring for until the 
required checks were satisfactorily completed, and her assistant was not included in the 
staff to child ratios. The provider ensured that children's attendance each day was recorded. 
The provider had introduced systems for monitoring her assistant's performance and had 
identified training opportunities that supported her knowledge and skills.  

We are satisfied the provider has met the safeguarding and welfare actions raised. The 
provider is still registered with Ofsted.


